The Hon Vickie Chapman MP

20CBS0537

November 2020

Mr Phillip Byrne Secretary

South Australian Residential Parks Residents Association Inc.

By email: SARPRA10@outlook.com



Deputy Premier

Attorney-General

Minister for Planning and Local Government

GPO Exchange 10 Franklin Street Adelaide SA 5000

GPO Box 464 Adelaide SA 5001 DX 336

Tel 08 8207 1723 Fax 08 8207 1736

Dear Mr Byrne

I write in response to your letter of 19 October 2020 concerning the implementation of a standard form lease agreement under the *Residential Parks Act 2007* (the Act).

As you are aware, recent reforms to the Act significantly improved the rights of residential park residents and provided long term security to site residents living in residential parks in South Australia.

As part of the reforms, consideration was given to implementing a standard mandatory agreement for residents. This was not progressed however due to the diversity of arrangements offered in each park, resulting from the different needs of residents and the different types of dwellings within each park.

As a balance, the Act was amended so that the Commissioner for Consumer Affairs was required to provide model agreement templates for park owners to use, or to use as a guide when drafting their own agreements with residents. These templates have been developed and are published on the sa.gov.au website.

While the model agreements are not mandatory, there is a requirement that park owners provide proposed agreements to tenants at least 14 days before the agreement is to be signed, along with the disclosure document and site condition report. This affords the resident time to review the agreement and seek any required advice prior to signing.

Should the South Australian Residential Parks Residents Association Inc be aware of any park owners not complying with the Act, I encourage these details to be provided to Consumer and Business Services by phoning 131 882 or at CBSComplianceandEnforcement@sa.gov.au.

Thank you for writing on this matter.

Yours sincerely

VICKIE CHAPMAN MP DEPUTY PREMIER ATTORNEY-GENERAL